
November 23, 2000 

 

Dear Family, 

 

Happy Thanksgiving! And have a happy birthday, Cindy 

and Laura. We are having Thanksgiving dinner at 

Carol's sister's house in Holt tomorrow. 

 

We missed all the snow! We have about 2 inches. But it 

is cold. 

 

Carol did not get the school counselor job, but she is 

happy with the job at Haslett Schools. The only 

complaint so far is that she doesn't have enough to 

do. 

 

Are you enjoying The Election that Never Ends? We 

should have put my Electronic Democracy in place long 

ago. This country is very clever about figuring out 

how to do things, but then we put up with a 

governmental system that was created over 200 years 

ago, when there was no telephone, telegraph, trains or 

toilet paper. I think the people that are most 

protective of the Constitution are the gun owners, 

because they are afraid that if it was up to the 

people, they wouldn't be allowed to keep their 

arsenals. 

 

Sorry to hear about Eva Mae, Deb and Jerry. 

 

Amy and Tom both plan to come home for Christmas. I 

just got a card from Tom dated November 12. He is on a 

Scientology cruise ship in the Carribean, visiting the 

islands of St. Kitts, Antigua, St. Barts, and Tortola. 

Can't be all bad. He said he wouldn't be back until 

late November. 

 

Steve 


